
OMB Granicus Review 
 

Contract Name Grant Funding Agreement with the State of Florida Division of Emergency 
Management (FDEM) regarding a Federal Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) Public Assistance Grant for disaster relief funding associated with 
Hurricane Idalia. 

FILE # 24-0164A Contract # Z3994 Date: 01/31/24 
 

Mark all Applicable Boxes: 
Type of Contract 

CIP  Grant X Other   Revenue  Project  
 

Contract information: 

New Contract (Y/N)  Yes 
Original Contract 
Amount 

~$2,600,000 

Fund(s) 0001, 4001, 4051 Amount of Change N/A 

Cost Center(s) Multiple/Various Contract Amount ~$2,600,000 

Program(s) 1123 Amount Available N/A 

Account(s) Multiple/Various Included in Applicable 
Budget? (Y/N) 

N 
Fiscal Year(s) 2023, 2024 

Description & Comments 
(What is it, any issues found, is there a financial impact to current/next FY, does this contract vary from previous FY, etc.) 

This is a subgrant agreement between the County and the Florida Division of Emergency 
Management for reimbursement of eligible costs incurred during the response to 
Hurricane Idalia in August 2023. 
 
When awarded, this grant will benefit the County by reimbursing certain eligible funds 
which were expended from the emergency reserves due to the hurricane and the 
Countywide state of emergency associated with it. 
 
This grant will be multi-year and multi-departmental, which will likely impact FY 24. OMB 
has already coordinated with Emergency Management, the St. Pete-Clearwater 
International Airport, Administrative Services, Parks & Conservation, Utilities, and Public 
Works regarding costs for this grant.  
 
This grant will be administered by the Office of Management and Budget in close 
coordination with Emergency Management, the St. Pete-Clearwater International Airport, 
Administrative Services, Parks & Conservation, Utilities, Public Works, and any other 
affected departments.  
 
The total amount expended is currently about $2.5M, of which 100% - should all funds be 
considered eligible under the Public Assistance program - will be reimbursed via FEMA 
and FDEM. An additional ~$105,000 is expected to be expended in FY24 for permanent 
repair work, of which eligible expenses will be reimbursed at a federal & State combined 
cost share of 87.5%. There are no other funding sources associated with this project. 
 
This is not budgeted and would not likely require a future budget amendment. 
 
Based on the thresholds for delegated approval, this grant application will require Board of 
County Commissioners approval. 

 
 

Analyst: Daniel Schoel                    Ok to Sign with Comments:   


